Dear PCA member,

It's PCA election time again. We must choose three new officers to serve along with our incumbents, Arthur Bisguier and Larry M. Evans. Here are the official nominees:

President (two year term): William Goichberg

Secretary-Treasurer (two year term): Alan Benson

Vice-President (remaining year of Tarjan's term): John Meyer

Each of these candidates has indicated to me his desire to run for PCA office. Richard Fauber and Larry M. Evans, who were also nominated at the PCA meeting in Lone Pine, have declined to run.

You may vote for any of the official nominees or write in candidates of your choice. A candidate must be a paid-up PCA Voting Member. To vote, write the names of your three choices on a piece of paper, enclose it in a small, unmarked envelope, and mail it to me in a second envelope. The second envelope must have your name and return address on the outside, so I can check that only Voting Members are voting. The two envelopes ensure that your vote will remain secret.

Send all ballots to:

Jack Peters - PCA Election 6928 Clinton St.

Los Angeles, Ca. 90036

The votes will be counted on May 15, and the results will appear in the next issue of the "PCA Rewsletter".

I would like to take this opportunity to urge you to renew your membership for 1980. Dues are \$20 per year.

Thank you,

Jack Peter